试卷代号:22154

座位号

国家开放大学2024年春季学期期末统一考试

## 英语语法 试题

2024年7月

字	号:	
姓	名:	
考点	名称:	

### 注意事项:

- 1. 将你的学号、姓名及考点名称填写在试题和答题纸的规定栏内。考试结束后,把 试题和答题纸放在桌上。试题和答题纸均不得带出考场。待监考人员收完试题 和答题纸后方可离开考场。
- 仔细阅读题目的说明,并按题目要求答题。所有答案必须写在答题纸的指定位置上,写在试题上的答案无效。
- 3. 用蓝、黑圆珠笔或钢笔(含签字笔)答题,使用铅笔答题无效。

#### Information for the Examinees

This examination consists of five parts. These are:

Part I: Grammar in Reading (20 points)

Part II: Grammar in Reading (20 points)

Part III: Cloze (20 points)

Part IV: Error Correction (20 points)

Part V: Grammar in Writing (20 points)

The total marks for this examination are 100 points.

Time allowed for completing this examination is 90 minutes.

#### Part I Grammar in Reading (20 points, 2 points each)

Questions 1-10 are based on Part I.

Directions: In the following text, the numbers 1-10 in brackets refer to the underlined parts of the text that come after them, and to the questions below. Read the text first, and then answer the questions. Write your answers on the Answer Sheet.

Results for the current quarter show a steeper growth in sales from last quarter and a better market penetration of our more (1) specialised products. Not only have we managed to capture a larger segment of the market, we also obtained a firmer grip (2) on our preferred section of it.

Even more (3) significantly, several polls show increasing customer confidence in our products and services, (4) which is expanding more steadily with every month.

(22154 号)英语语法试题第 1 页(共 5 页)

Reports from unit managers point to three trends (5) that explain these results: more focused staff management, greater (6) awareness of market needs and more economical use of resources. In (7) all cases, a deeper understanding of cost-effective policies was (8) key. These are trends that should be pursued even more (9) consistently in future, so that our role in the global market (10) grows steadily broader, in order to provide greater satisfaction to our customers and our Board of Directors alike.

- 1. Can you replace this by "special" here?
- 2. Can you replace this by "in" here?
- 3. Can you replace this by "significant"?
- 4. Can you use the word "that"?
- 5. Can you replace this by "explaining" here?
- 6. Can you replace this by "aware" here?
- 7. Can you use the word "these" here?
- 8. Can you use the word "critical"?
- 9. Can you replace this by "persistently" here?
- 10. Can you replace this by "will grow" here?

Part [] Grammar in Reading (20 points, 4 points each)

Questions 11-15 are based on Part II.

Directions: In the following text, the numbers 11-15 in brackets refer to the underlined parts of the text that come after them, and to the questions below. Read the text first, and then answer the questions. Write your answers on the Answer Sheet.

(11) The house next to the supermarket has changed owner, and has been under renovation for the past few weeks. (12) The new owner wanted more sunlight to reach the rooms, so the workers are tearing down several walls. The noise is deafening, so that it is impossible to shop (22154 号)英语语法试题第 2 页(共 5 页)

when work at the site is going on. The supermarket manager decided to complain, to try to rescue his shrinking income. The site supervisor explained that his deadline was so tight that he could not stop work at any time, except at night. However, (13) he understood the manager's problem, so he promised that he would speed up the work as much as possible. He managed the work in such a skillful way that the noisy part of the renovation was finished earlier than predicted. (14) They are painting walls now, and (15) the supermarket customers don't complain about the smell of the paint.

11. Rewrite this sentence by adding an appropriate tag question. Follow the example.

Example: She likes music. She likes music, doesn't she?

12. Change this sentence into negative form. Follow the example.

Example: She likes music. She doesn't like music.

- 13. Change this compound sentence into a complex one.
- 14. Change this sentence from active voice into passive voice.
- 15. Build one question about the underlined part in the sentence.

Part | Cloze (20 points, 4 points each)

Ouestions 16-20 are based on Part III.

Directions: Choose the best answer from A, B, C or D to fill in each blank in the text below. Write your answers on the Answer Sheet.

Scientists have tried to account for global warming for several years, and to find a \_\_(16) to this very serious problem that concerns all of us. They generally blame industrialised nations for the \_\_(17) \_\_ impact of their policies on the ever-increasing temperature of the earth. The reasons for warming \_\_(18) \_\_ mostly in coal-burning factories and in motorised means of transport, which add carbon dioxide to the earth's atmosphere and \_\_(19) \_\_ the sun's heat inside it. Industrialised nations often do not care at all \_\_(20) \_\_ the worldwide consequences of their actions, and are only concerned with their own interests.

(22154号)英语语法试题第3页(共5页)

16. A. explanation B. question C. solution D. cause 17. A. most C. minor B. major D. much 18. A. lie B. lay C. lying D. laid 19. A. transfer B. trap C. trick D. track 20. A. about B. for C. to D. toward

Part IV Error Correction (20 points, 2 points each)

Questions 21-30 are based on Part IV.

Directions: In the following text, there are altogether 10 errors, which are numbered and underlined. Correct the errors. Write your answers on the Answer Sheet.

Laws have been (21) writing to govern the use of American National Flag, and to ensure proper respect for the flag. Custom has also governed the common practice in regard to (22) their use. All the armed services have precise regulations on how to (23) displaying the national flag. This may vary somewhat from the general rules. The national flag should be raised and lowered by hand. (24) Doesn't raise the flag while it is folded. Unfold the flag first, and then hoist it quickly to the top of the flagpole. Lower it slowly and with dignity. Place (25) any objects on or over the flag. Do not use the flag as part of a costume or athletic uniform. Do not print it upon cushions, handkerchiefs, paper napkins or boxes. A federal law provides (26) which the trademark cannot be registered if it comprises the flag, or badgers of the US. (27) What the flag is used to unveil a statue or monument, it shouldn't serve as a covering of the object to be unveiled. If it is displayed on (28) so occasions, do not allow the flag to fall to the ground, but let it (29) to be carried high up in the air to form a feature of the ceremony. Take every precaution to prevent the flag (30) in being soiled. It should not be allowed to touch the ground or floor, nor to brush against objects.

(22154号)英语语法试题第 4 页(共 5 页)

Part V Grammar in Writing (20 points, 2 points each)

Questions 31-40 are based on Part V.

Directions: Below are 12 words and phrases. Select 10 of them and use their proper form to fill in the gaps in the text. Each word or phrase can only be used once. Write your answers on the Answer Sheet.

take part, or, far, favour, majority, skip, within

danger, question, healthy, only, in

For most young people, achieving a slim figure does not necessarily involve active participation (31) fitness programmes. The survey that we completed in January of this year shows that (32) about a quarter of young people do some form of exercise that is appropriate for young adults. About a third of the young people that (33) in the survey exercise only occasionally. Almost 14% never work out, which can be (34) to their future health. The young people who work out normally do so in a park (35) playground. Few of the respondents in the survey used a gymnasium, where various sports facilities are available. The reason that most young people gave was that membership of these facilities was (36) too expensive for them.

The survey also \_\_\_(37)\_\_ respondents about the type of food that they usually eat, and about their eating habits in general. The \_\_\_(38)\_\_ reported eating only one main meal per day, which was dinner, in the evening. Breakfast, which many simply \_\_\_(39)\_\_, is often just a piece of bread and a drink. Snacks were the kind of food which most respondents \_\_\_(40)\_\_, usually eaten quickly at irregular times during the day. The reason was that the break that many young people have for lunch lasts only 30 minutes.

(22154号)英语语法试题第5页(共5页)

# 试卷代号:22154

22. its

## 国家开放大学2024年春季学期期末统一考试

# 英语语法 试题答案及评分标准

(供参考)

	2024 年 7 月
Part I (20 points, 2 points each)	
1. No.	
2. No.	
3. No.	
4. No.	
5. Yes.	
6. No.	
7. Yes.	
8. Yes.	
9. No.	
10. Yes.	
Part II (20 points, 4 points each)	
11. The house next to the supermarket has changed owner, hasn't it?	
12. The new owner didn't want more sunlight to reach the rooms.	
13. Because he understood the manager's problem, he promised that he	e would speed up the
work as much as possible.	
14. Walls are being painted now.	
15. Who don't complain about the smell of the paint?	
Part II (20 points, 4 points each)	
16. C 17. B 18. A 19. B 20. A	
Part IV (20 points, 2 points each)	
21. written	

- 23. display
- 24. Do not (或 Don't)
- 25. no
- 26. that
- 27. When
- 28. such
- 29. be
- 30. from

### Part V (20 points, 2 points each)

- 31. in
- 32. only
- 33. took part
- 34. dangerous
- 35. or
- 36. far
- 37. questioned
- 38. majority
- 39. skipped
- 40. favoured